
City Council Members 
City of Long Beach 
333 W. Ocean Boulevard 
Long Beach, CA 90802 

Dear City Council Members: 
I am writing you today concerning the appeal of the decision to deny a conditional use 
permit for the sale of beer and wine for off-site consumption (type 20 license) at an 
existing convenience store, located at 1030 E. Pacific Coast Highway, application no. 
1202-18. 
I ask that you deny the appeal. 

Allowing yet another neighborhood convenience store to sell beer and wine will be 
detrimental to the growth and safety of that neighborhood and its residents. It has been 
researched and proven over the years that a neighborhood where there is a high density of 
places that sell alcohol, rate of violence is higher. That means, as the number of places 
that sell alcohol in the neighborhood increases, so does crime, particularly violent crimes. 

This has me concerned for a few reasons. First, as Deacon Board Chair here at St. Mark, 
I'm concerned for the safety of the congregation of this church, and the churches in the 
surrounding area. I'm sure you all can empathize with me when I say, as people, we all 
need a safe place of refuge where we can meditate, perhaps meet with others of a like 
mind, and rejuvenate; be it attending church service, bible class, dinner with friends, or 
perhaps an afternoon in the park with family. My point is; we all require some sort of 
escape and release from the day to day drudge, and we should all have the right to do it in 
a safe environment, free from fear of harm. Second, Long Beach Poly High School is just 
around the comer. Youth enter to learn, play sports, make friends, and develop who they 
are as people, as well as develop relationships that can affect them the rest of their lives. 
How tragic would it be if an innocent child's life were to be drastically affected because 
of an increase in violent crimes in the surrounding neighborhood? Finally, with an 
increase in stores selling alcohol, the likelihood for underage drinking increases, 
potentially leading to teenage alcoholism and violent crimes among juveniles. The 
increase in violence will require more of our law enforcement personnel to keep the 
streets safe. More paramedics will be needed, as well as more fire department personnel- 
all of these circumstances causing property values to plummet in those neighborhoods. 

Denying the appeal just makes good sense: for the residents of the neighborhood, for those 
who do business in the neighborhood, students, church goers, our young people, and the 
community as a whole. 

Please help us as we do our best to continue to protect our neighborhoods. 

Thank you so much for your time, and for your help. 

Sincerely, , 






























